
April 27, 2015

Thomas M. Minnefor, MFA, MS
Adjunct Professor
DeVry University
North Brunswick Campus 
630 U.S. Highway One 
North Brunswick, NJ 08902

To Whom it May Concern, 

I am privileged to write in support of Luke Rath. Luke was a student in the Digital Imaging Fundamentals
course that I taught at DeVry University, during the May-June session in 2014. 

The focus of this course is the use of digital imaging for web design. We explore concepts and techniques
for editing, optimizing, and designing images for web-based delivery. Topics such as logo and layout 
design, compositing, color correction, special effects, and compression formats are also covered.

Throughout the course, Luke’s talent, creativity, and energy allowed him to grow and develop as an artist 
and designer. In addition, Luke is a musician, and his work was informed by this broad creative 
background as he developed solutions to design problems. He was also able to intelligently discuss and 
articulate the rationale behind his designs during class discussions and project presentations. 

I recommend Luke with great confidence. His talent, intelligence and drive will allow him to be an 
outstanding contributor to any design team.

Sincerely, 

Thomas M. Minnefor MFA, MS


